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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

When the Children Teach US!
In my Friday morning walk around the school, I popped into Year 6. The 
atmosphere that has been created in there is hard to describe – it’s more 
like an office, a really productive and hard-working office, than a classroom. 
You have the teacher helping a group of children, children helping each 
other and others just quietly getting on with their tasks. It is an amazing 
place to be, and one that has been built by every teacher that has had a 
hand in their development. 

Are they learning? Well…they gave me a lesson in Ancient Rome – from 
Caesar’s bold breach of the Rubicon to his assassination beneath the statue 
of Pompey (ironically, a general he defeated in the civil war!), they knew it 
all and were literally falling over themselves to share – they are clearly 
loving their history!

Other classes have a similar ‘vibe’ (as the kids call it) – totally respectful, 
hard working, NO disruption (none) and are very happy places. It is, indeed, 
a #HappyFriday! Have a lovely weekend everyone…

God bless, Mr. McNicholas



Parents and Carers: Please take the time to speak to your children about 
the issues and suggestions in the poster below. It is a great way for you to 
have open and honest conversations with your children about how they 
make sure they stay safe online.



Year 6 Parents: Secondary 
school applications – online 
talks

Haringey are running a series of online meetings 
to help parents and carers apply for secondary 
school places. 

Each talk will last approximately 30 minutes and 
families can ask questions afterwards.

Parents and carers can join the talks by clicking 
on the links below at the scheduled time of the 
meetings. Make sure you read the instructions 
on how to join before the talk begins.

Tuesday 5 Oct, 5:30pm – join online (external link)

Wednesday 13 Oct, 4pm – join online (external link)

Thursday 14 Oct, 6pm – join online (external link)

Friday 22 Oct, 12pm – join online (external link)

Monday 25 Oct, 10am – join online (external link)

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school#join
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_NzM1NmVkMzItMDU1NC00MDQxLTkxYmQtYWMwMmViZTk1ZTYy@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_NzA0MDFkZDAtZTdiYi00ZjE3LTkzNzAtNmU4ZWM3MmMwMDM4@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_ZDViYzNlZWUtMzUxYy00NGNmLTk4MDgtNGE2ZTU0MWYwZTZi@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_MGEwMmE4NzktYmFiMC00ZmZhLThiODAtMmJiNzA5YzBkODZk@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_N2Y0NWIwMDgtZDZjNi00YWIwLTlhNDQtYzlhZjBiNTQ3Y2U0@thread.v2/0?context={"Tid":"6ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3","Oid":"dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f"}


Notices & Reminders
• School Photographer: individual photos will be taken 

on Tuesday, so please remember to ensure that full 
and correct uniform is worn on that day.

• Wet Weather: With the weather turning Autumnal, 
please may I ask that you ensure that your child has a 
good rain-proof coat with a hood?

• It is important that we are able to enjoy the outside 
and get some fresh air at playtime and when we do our 
Daily Mile, even if there is some drizzle.

Covid Reminders

If your chid has any of the three symptoms, they 
must isolate and get a PCR test. 
They should not return to school until the PCR test 
has confirmed negative (even if they feel better the 
next day).

The most common symptoms associated with covid
remain:
• A high temperature, or
• A new continuous cough or
• A loss of sense of smell

Please help us keep transmission in our community 
to an absolute minimum by supporting us in this 
matter.



St. John Vianney Term Dates 2021-22 

Autumn 2021 

 From To 

Autumn 1     Thursday 2nd September 2021 Friday 22nd October 2021 

Autumn Half Term  Monday 25th October 2021 Friday 29th October, 2021 

Autumn 2 Tuesday 2nd November, 2021 Friday 17th December, 2021 

Christmas Holiday Monday 20th  December, 2021 Monday 3rd January 2022 

INSETS (school closed) Wed 1st September 2021 

Mon 1st November 2021 

 

 

Spring 2022 

 From To 

Spring 1  Wednesday 5th January, 2022 Friday 11th February 2022 

Spring Half Term Monday 14th February, 2022 Friday 18th February, 2022 

Spring 2 Tuesday 22nd February, 2022 Friday 1st April 2022 

Easter Holiday Monday 4th April 2022 Monday 18th April 2022 

INSETS (school closed) Tuesday 4th Jan 2022 

Monday 21st February 2022 

 

 

Summer 2022  

 From To 

Summer 1 Tuesday 19th April 2022 Friday 27th May, 2022 

Summer Half Term Monday 30th May, 2022 Friday 3rd June 2022 

Summer 2 Monday 6th June, 2022 Thursday 21st July 2022 

INSETS (school closed) Fri 22nd July 2022  



Assembly: https://youtu.be/BlpLocFrtzg

During the month of October we will be praying the Rosary each day of 
the week. The Rosary is the traditional devotion in honour of the Mother 
of God, combining vocal and mental prayer. The word Rosary means a 
garland or wreath of roses, each prayer said in the Rosary is a spiritual 
rose offered to our Blessed Mother. 

We begin with an Our Father, followed by 10 Hail Marys and lastly Glory 
be to the Father. 

This week we will be focusing on the joyful mysteries. These mysteries 
focus on the events surrounding the joyful coming of our Lord. 

Today we were thinking about the Annunciation.

Because Mary was a very special person, God sent an angel to 
ask her to be the Mother of Jesus. She said “yes”, even though 
she was a little bit afraid. The angel told her to name the baby 
Jesus. 

https://youtu.be/BlpLocFrtzg






Year 6 pitted their footballing skills against our 
neighbours this week and it was amazing to get this little 
piece of normality back – competitive sport is something 
the children LOVE and they were so excited to get stuck 
in!
They played brilliantly, and stormed to a 2-0 lead. In a 
closely fought game, the final score was 2-2. A fair 
result…we were very proud of the way in which our boys 
and girls conducted themselves throughout. More to 
come!



The SJV Daily News
Gaelic Football Comes to SJV

North London Shamrocks Coach Works with SJV

New year, new sport! We are so lucky this year to have forged a 
relationship with North London Shamrocks Gaelic Football Club. Gavin, 
GAA coach, has started to visit on Fridays to introduce the children to his 
exciting sport. For the uninitiated, this game is a fully inclusive, multi-
skilled sport that is enjoyed by both boys and girls (you use feet AND 
hands!).

The first two weeks have been fantastic, and we hope that some of our 
children choose this sport as the one that they explore further outside of 
school. 

Friday 1st Oct 21           Everything we can be, with Christ in Our Hearts Free

Year 2 and Year 3 Explore New Sport







Ricky, the Mental Health Champion 
coach, visited years 4 and 5 this week to 
talk to them about this important part of 
who we are. He was impressed with their 
participation and empathy. 





Say something nice…



Role playing our feelings



Problem 
solving in the 
playground



Year 1 have been creating an autumn tree using different 
materials to replicate the textures of the tree.









Who Am I? Year 3 
answer using multi-
media artwork!



The Egyptian Princes and 
Princesses of Class 3!







Nursery Places
• Nursery application forms are 

now ready. Please email the 
admin@st-
johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk
to make an appointment to 
collect a form.

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk


Reception:
Reception class you continue to shine like the bright stars that you are! A big well done to everybody for this 
week!

In particular I would like to give stars of the week to O and A who have twinkled so brightly in class.

O - You have shown such great kindness this week to your new friends in Reception class. We have noticed how 
kind you have been in particular to one of your new friends in Reception class who is still getting used to her new 
classroom. You have helped that person by holding their hand wiping away their tears when they have felt a little 
sad, helping them with their coat and most importantly playing with them so nicely. I can see that you are such a 
kind friend Ohemaa being kind and helpful is what makes Reception class so special. How lucky are we that you 
are part of our classroom with such a lovely quality! Well done:)

A. You did a fantastic drawing this week of the number caterpillar during free- flow which was amazing! You 
have been a great date monitor too helping your friends learn and read the date well. You are always the first 
person to write your self- registration name well and one of the first children ready and eager sitting on the 
carpet showing 'Rosie and Jim' sitting ready for your learning. You really are trying your best in your 
new classroom well done!

1st October 2021



Class 1:
This week Class 1 have all been working hard as usual. They have all tried so hard 
with every activity they have been set and it is wonderful to see them enjoying 
their work!

This week I would like to award a star to C. She started in our class last week and 
has settled in so well it feels like she has always been with us. She is always smiling 
and enjoying the work that she is doing. It is lovely to have you as a member of 
our class.

M has also worked really hard this week especially in maths where he has been a 
fantastic maths partner. He could see that his partner was finding it difficult and he 
helped by showing his partner what he needed to do. After finding his own answer 
to each question he took the time to check that his partner also knew what to do. 
We were so pleased to see such fantastic partner work already!

1st October 2021



Class 2:
Class 2 have worked really hard this week. We discovered a 
mysterious golden ball in our classroom which has sparked 
some curiosity...

This week I would like to choose F and L. During our hot 
seating session this week, these two children blew us away 
with their amazing acting skills. I honestly thought we had the 
real princess and frog from the story 'The frog prince' in our 
classroom. They had their classmates and teachers in fits of 
laughter while never breaking character.​

1st October 2021



Class 3:
This week I would like to choose two children for their 
brilliant partner work. Y and L understand that 
learning comes through good listening, looking and 
collaboration. They are always kind and 
considerate and respectful of each other's thoughts 
and opinions. They encourage each other's curiosity 
and celebrate each other's successes generously. We 
are so lucky to have them in Class 3.

1st October 2021



Class 4:
I nominate K. Kane has shown he is a fantastic St John Vianney role 
model. He is always ready for learning and sets a fantastic example 
for others to follow. He approaches everything with enthusiasm and 
as a result the quality of his work is always excellent. Well 
done! Secondly. I nominate H. She always tries her best, no matter 
what the challenge maybe. Her love for learning is evident as she 
constantly is putting her hand up and recalling the things she has 
learnt to others. Not only that, but she is always considering those 
around her. If somebody is needing a little help then Heernie will be 
there to guide them. Well done!

1st October 2021



Class 5:
Well done to all in Class 5. This week, we have all been trying hard to be active 
learners across the curriculum - keep up the good start to this! Ricky (Mental Health 
Champion Coach) commented on Class 5's engagement, participation and empathy 
with the content covered in our workshop on Wednesday morning. Well done all!

G - for listening to advice and teacher instruction in writing. As a result his re-draft of 
his setting description showed better language and vocabulary choices, and 
much better cohesion across his paragraph of writing. Good job, G!

M - firstly for being more of an active learner this week. It has been noted by a 
number of teachers that she puts her hand up to ask and answer questions, showing 
increasingly good knowledge across the curriculum. Furthermore, she always listens 
to instructions and can be relied upon to use her talk partner effectively. Finally, the 
presentation of her work thus far in class 5 is nothing short of amazing. Well done, 
M!

1st October 2021



Year 6:
Well done again to all of year 6 for their efforts. Their hard work 
and excellent behaviour continues to impress me each week.

R - Every week she tries her best. She listens carefully to 
instructions and always puts in 100 percent. She is considerate to 
others around her and is a kind, helpful and friendly member of 
the class. Well done!

C - For his fantastic handwriting! He has really tried hard to think 
about the formation and size of his letters and the results have 
been excellent. Well done, your hard work is clearly evident in 
your books.

1st October 2021






